
WAC 392-125-020  Budget preparation, hearing and adoption.  Each 
educational service district shall prepare a budget for the operation 
of the educational service district for the ensuing fiscal year and 
following completion of the budget, shall publish a notice stating 
that the budget is completed and placed on file in the district head-
quarters office with copies available for any interested person or or-
ganization. The notice shall state the date, time, and place the edu-
cational service district board will meet for the purpose of fixing 
and adopting the budget of the district for the ensuing fiscal year. 
The notice shall also state that any person may appear during the 
meeting and be heard for or against any part of such budget. The no-
tice shall be published once each week for two consecutive weeks fol-
lowing the completion of the budget in a newspaper of general circula-
tion in the district.

An educational service district board shall secure the signature 
of the chairman of the superintendents' advisory committee as an indi-
cation that the budget has been reviewed by the committee. At the con-
clusion of the hearing which shall not exceed two days, the board of 
directors shall adopt the budget by resolution. After the budget has 
been adopted by the board at the public hearing, two certified copies 
shall be forwarded to the superintendent of public instruction in or-
der that the superintendent may revise and fix the budget according to 
statute.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28A.310.330. WSR 91-07-063 (Order 91-05), § 
392-125-020, filed 3/20/91, effective 4/20/91. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 28A.21.135. WSR 85-15-111 (Order 85-4), § 392-125-020, filed 
7/24/85; WSR 84-13-022 (Order 84-12), § 392-125-020, filed 6/13/84; 
WSR 81-19-007 (Order 81-19), § 392-125-020, filed 9/4/81; Order 8-76, 
§ 392-125-020, filed 7/23/76; Order 7-75, § 392-125-020, filed 
12/22/75. Formerly WAC 392-31-040.]

Certified on 10/25/2019 WAC 392-125-020 Page 1


		2019-10-24T19:28:56-0700
	Electronic transmittal




